

Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild



Volume 19, Issue 2

http://cherokeerosequiltguild.com

February 2010



2010 Officers

President:

Rachel Phaneuf

Vice President: Dori Holt

Day Secretary:

Phyllis Carpenter

Night Secretary: Jeanne Andersen

Treasurer:

Tina Corbitt

Inside This Issue

President's Message Jan. Day Mtg Minutes Jan. Night Meeting Minutes Feb. & March Programs Treasurer's Report **Community Service GA State Quilt Council** Ways & Means **Publicity** Quilt Challenge 2010 Featured Member Jan. Fat Qtr Winners Jan. Door Prz Winners **Sunshine News** January - March Bees February Fat Quarters **February Birthdays** Golden Scissors/Pins **Membership News** Plan Ahead Feb. & March Calendars

President's Message

Happy Valentine's Day

I hope your Sweetheart treats you very special!!

Fabulous Quilters!!,

I am completely thrilled with the great beginning to 2010. The "Members' Quilt Show" was WONDERFUL. (Please take time to look at all the great pictures of the show further down in this newsletter.)

As the many reports were given at the meetings, it was exciting to hear the wonderful plans of the different committees as they shared their expectations for this year. MY-OH-MY we are going to have a GRAND YEAR!

I hope you enjoyed our new meeting spice, "Just for the Fun of It." In our day meeting we handed out "fabric fortune cookies" and patterns to everyone. A couple of lucky members even received an entire dozen of real fortune cookies. At the night meeting, everyone was given a pattern and some materials to make a quilted Valentine's Card. Two lucky people at the meeting received a complete kit for their project.

The Georgia Quilt Council has created a new committee to care for the needs of the new Southeastern Quilt and Textile Museum coming to Carrollton in early 2011. We have been asked by the new Museum Committee to create and donate a "bed size" quilt for the new museum. I was very pleased to see so many of you excited by this opportunity for our Guild. Very soon we will be able to share all the exciting details with you.

The community service projects are wonderful again this year. If you are like me, you have those good quality, great pieces of fabric with sweet dogs, or funny cows, or GREAT BIG flowers. When you bought it, you had great plans; but now you are having second thoughts. Make a boy or girl smile really big by making them a pillow case out of it. It is amazing what a yard of fabric turned into love can do for a child and for your heart as well. SMILE

Let me issue another challenge to you. In this month of "loving thoughts," let's pick out someone we know and show them "a random act of kindness." Maybe a quilted gift and maybe a plate of cookies. Your own heart will be warmed as you make someone smile with happiness. **You are an influence!**

Still with "button popping pride in you,"

Rachel

Standing Committees

Programs
Robin Meyer
Linda Herren
Emma Parker
Doreen Thornton

Membership Broach Winsley Phyl Schiwal Newsletter Diane Johnson Albertha Brown Sandy Capazzi

Publicity Caryl Knox

Telephone, Day Aline Wadsworth

Telephone, Night Annie Kellum

Hospitality, Day Becky Davis Jessie Quick

Hospitality, Night Debbie Hirschman Charlene Shanks

Ways and Means Dorene Bickford Irene Gardner Sandra Wilson

Historian Charlie Phaneuf

Librarian
Jennie Hollis (D)
Rita Lee (N)

Sunshine Vickie Hecht



Ann Marie Mangiosi

CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF JANUARY DAY MEETING, JANUARY 14, 2010 SUBMITTED BY PHYLLIS CARPENTER, DAY SECRETARY

The meeting was called to order by president Rachel Phaneuf who welcomed everyone to the new year.

Vice President Dori Holt, presiding at the day meetings, gave a short review of her profile. Dori has been a member of CRQG for 3 years and has been quilting for 5. She has served on the Ways and Means Committee.

Jessie Quick moved to accept the November 2009 minutes, seconded by Joyce Trew; the motion was approved unanimously.

There was no treasurer's report due to the finalizing of the 2009 records.

January birthdays were recognized.

Officer's Report: Rachel shared her desire for it to be a year of fun. Each meeting will have a "Just for Fun" item. She presented her "Fun" item, a 'fortune cookie' and the pattern for it.

Committee Reports

Membership – Member packets will be distributed by CD or Internet for those who use the computer. Other members will receive theirs by paper. The beginning 2010 membership is 68 with 41 present. One new member joined, and we had 2 visitors. Fat quarters were won by Albertha Brown and door prizes by Marilyn Bradley, Albertha Brown, and Louise Moore.

Historian – Charlie Phaneuf has accepted the position of historian. He proposes to only print one picture of each show and tell but will do a tile sheet for the history album. He will also be changing the format of the CD's by using folders instead of the slide show.

Hospitality – The Guild provided our snacks for this month, and a slip was passed around for the February meeting.

Librarian – Jennie Holis, a new member, and Rita Lee will be our librarians.

Newsletter – All reports are due by the 25th of each month and with night meetings after that date, reports must be done ASAP (by the day after the meeting).

Programs – Robin Meyer strongly requested that names be on all quilts!

January Night: "Quilt-O;" each person will need to bring 4 fat quarters.

February Day: Paper piecing for an auction item; meeting will last until 3 p.m. See program notes for needed items.

February Night: Kimonos by Kember Pepper

June day meeting will be off-site.

For additional information, see the Programs report.

Ad Hoc Committees

Golden Scissors, Day Rita Perez Sandy Capazzi

Golden Scissors, Night Ann Groves Debbie Butler

Bee Keeper Irene Gardner

Community Service Bev Mahle Jane Wilding

Christmas Party
Donna Jones
Aline Wadsworth

GA Quilt Council Liaison Phyl Schiwal

Photographer, Day Charles Phaneuf

Photographer, Night Charles Phaneuf

Quilt 'Til U Wilt Ann Groves

Challenge Quilt Patti Howell

Webmaster
Joany Orsi

Please submit March newsletter information before February 25 to Diane Johnson at hotshotz@comcast.net **Publicity** – Caryl Knox has accepted this position; she is revising our advertising slips to be cards. She is offering to embroider a Cherokee Rose with your name on a shirt provided at a charge of \$10, with \$2 returned to the Guild.

Sunshine – Annie Kellum is having knee surgery on the 19th; Phyl Schiwal and Aline Wadsworth are ill; Pat Oliver has a new grandchild; Pita Rosenthal has passed away.

Telephone – No report.

Ways & Means – This committee will have a raffle at every day meeting with a duplicate at the night meeting. The amount earned will be reported at the end of each meeting. Miscellaneous items, including bags of squares, will be offered at the meetings. Prices have been reduced on the cookbooks and the past year's CDs. R'Auction items will be received at each meeting.

Bee – Bees are held on the third Thursday of each month from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. The next Bee will be at Kathy Eck's, with lunch being served.

Challenge Quilts – Plans for challenge quilts will be announced at the January night meeting and the February day meeting.

Community Service – Two items will be worked on this year. For the Douglas County Homeless Shelter we will provide 14 twin quilts and 4 full quilts. For the Douglas County Boys and Girls Club we have a goal of 175 pillow cases. Pillow cases are due in August; a deadline for submission of quilts will be announced. Pillow case patterns can be "Googled."

Georgia Quilt Council – Phyl Schiwal is our representative.

Photographer – This report was included with the historian report.

Quilt 'Til You Wilt – Dates announced are May 1 and November 6; a possible third date may be set.

Web Master - No report.

Old Business: None

New Business: Georgia Quilt Council has requested the Guild to create and give a quilt for the new museum in Carrollton, It must have a value of \$500 to sell at auction. It was moved by Albertha Brown and seconded by Kathy Eck that we make the quilt. The motion passed unanimously.

Show and Tell – Phyllis Smith, Broach Winsley, Mary Graham, Linda Jones, Ann Marie Mangiosi, Emma Parker, Robyn Meyer, Jennie Hollis, Rachel Phaneuf, Ted McMahan, Queenie Smith, and Charlie Phaneuf showed quilts.



Linda Jones



RACHEL PHANEUF



Mary Graham



Broach Winsley



Emma Parker



QUEEN ESTHER SMITH



CHARLIE PHANEUF



Jennie Hollis



Phyllis Smith



ROBIN MEYER



Rita Perez

SHOW AND TELL The meeting was adjourned based on a motion made by Linda Herren and seconded by Rita Lee.

The program that followed the meeting was the annual Cherokee Rose Quilt Guild Show. Prizes were awarded to Rita Perez for Viewer's Choice; Denise Allee for 1st place; Rita Perez for 2nd place; and Joyce Hill for 3rd place.



Viewers' Choice: 2nd Place



Denise Allee 1st Place



Joyce Hill 3rd Place





Phyllis Smith





Robin Meyer



Linda Herren



Rita Lee



Mary Graham



Albertha Brown



Ann Marie Mangiosi



Rachel Phaneuf



Jessie Quick

CHEROKEE ROSE MEMBER **Q**UILT SHOW

CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY NIGHT MEETING, JANUARY 28, 2010 SUBMITTED BY JEANNE ANDERSEN, NIGHT SECRETARY

The meeting was called to order by Rachel Phaneuf, President. Rachel asked us to pay attention to the papers on the tables and to make use of them during the year. The pink forms are for comments and suggestions; the others list committees and people in charge of them. Offer help when you can.

Dori welcomed everyone and encouraged us to be positive and to participate and communicate with the leadership.

Six members have birthdays in January and were recognized.

Committee Reports

Treasurer – We have \$4,025.18 in the account. There are more deposits that have not yet been noted.

Publicity – New quilts are hanging at the hospital for January through March. Thank you, and think about offering your quilt for the next quarter for hanging; if you wish, it can be for sale. The new publicity flyer for the Guild, which is still in the works, will be business card size. This will be easier to carry to hand out to people you meet and for the store to place in their businesses. Caryl has an embroidery machine and has a Cherokee rose pattern she will put on the shirt of your choice for a donation to the Guild.

Ways and Means – There will be a raffle at each meeting. Cost is \$1 per ticket or \$5 for 6 tickets. There will be baggies of fabric cut to size—either strips or squares for sale. And occasionally there will be gift items for sale as well. Remember that items can be donated throughout the year for the fall R'Auction—check the committee list for a person to give it to.

Membership – There are 37 members and 4 new members present: Robin Banks, Gail Ford, Sarah Groves, and Abby Davis. Two visitors also attended, Joni McKenzie and Traci Morgan. Door prizes were won by Jeanne Andersen, Abby Davis, and Pat Oliver. Fat quarters were won by Rita Perez. Other new members since the membership packet are Bobbie Brooks, Jerilyn West, and Kathy Hanrahan. Charlene Shanks gifted Jessie Quick with fabric she had admired at a R'Auction.

Just for the Fun of It – We all got a gift from Rachel: a fabric valentine card and pattern. What a nice treat!

Community Service – There will be two projects this year. The Douglas County Homeless Shelter needs bedding, and we have offered to make 18 quilts, 14 twin and 4 full size. Please use a polyester batting. There will be a commitment sheet to sign. Please make sure the quilt is totally finished and ready to use. Also, for the Boys and Girls Club of Douglasville, we are making pillowcases. We would like a total of 170 cases. They are easy and quick. Vickie already has 25 donated. Put them in a bag of some sort and hand them in. Standard size is appropriate for boys and girls. American Patchwork magazine has a quilt challenge we will be part of with our pillowcases.

Hospitality – Charlene passed around a sheet for signing up for February night meeting. Please bring your food if you sign up.

Sunshine – Cards were sent in December to Joyce Trew, Irene Gardner, and Rachel Phaneuf. In January, cards were sent to Annie Kellum, Phyl Schiwal, Connie Tallant, and Pat Oliver. Caryl Knox's daughter-in-law needs our prayers; Betsy's friend Mary has had a number of crises in her life causing much stress.

Library – Jennie Hollis reported that there will be a book review in the newsletters and she will have a list of books available. Please check this valuable resource as you plan your next project.

Programs – Robin handed out plans of how the committee will proceed through the year. They will plan through June of 2011 so that the new committee members will not be caught short for the start of the year. And they hope that this will be an example to follow in the future. Please read the sheet for more information. February day meeting will be a project of paper piecing. The floral design quilt will be sewn by the quilters present and later sold. The funds will go to the Guild. February night meeting will be a guest who will share with us her collection of kimonos. March day will be Marge Frost who will bring her scrappy quilts and talk about color and composition. March night will be a representative from the Georgia Quilt Council who will share plans about the new museum. Tonight's program is QUILT-O. It was fun, and we need a redo because Susan won 3 times at our table!!!

Photography/Historian – Charlie noted that the pictures are on the table in the foyer and asked if we would bring any articles or other mentions of the Guild for him to file.

Quilt 'Til You Wilt – Two Saturdays have been planned, May 1 and November 6. To take part, bring something to work on—or just come to gab. Also, bring a fat quarter, a notion, food to share, and \$5.

Challenge Quilt – Patti has made it simple this year. Draw a fat quarter from her basket and use that as inspiration for your any-size quilt. More to follow.

Telephone – No report.

Bees – January Bee was at Kathy Eck's house. February will be at Ann Marie Mangiosi's. Call her to let her know you are coming—food is involved!

Old Business: None

New Business: A new budget was presented. A motion to accept it was made by Jane Wilding and seconded by Aline Wadsworth. The motion passed.

The Georgia Quilt Council has asked the guilds in the state to donate a quality quilt to be put on display as part of the initial exhibit in the new Southeastern Quilt and Textile Museum in Carrollton. Later the quilts will be auctioned as funding for the museum. Later the quilts will be displayed under the dome of the capitol. Rachel asked if there was agreement and support to undertake this project. It was agreed upon.

There is a new quilt shop nearby: Kiwi Quilts. Check it out!

For the Georgia Quilt Council in March we are making a door prize consisting of a basket of fat quarters. Please donate quality fabric. This is representing our Guild.

Show and Tell was held.







Albertha Brown

Sarah Groves

Jane Wilding







Brenda Senn

Sandra Wilson

Jeanne Andersen







Jennie Hollis

Betsy Montemayor

Aline Wadsworth







Patti Howell

Denise Allee

Phyllis Smith

FEBRUARY AND MARCH PROGRAMS

February and March encourage us to finish already started projects and begin new ones. As our members share their talents with the rest of us, we have the opportunity to learn new techniques. Be sure to be at each meeting to take advantage of every learning opportunity.

February 11, 2010, Day Meeting

Paper Piecing Party Time Program Committee

Bring your sewing machines and watch as we make a raffle quilt for Cherokee Rose! You will be provided with the paper patterns, fabric and instructions. The quilt will involve an easy beginner block and a more complicated block for experienced paper piecers. At the end of the program, we will have the blocks for a Raffle Quilt! If you've never paper pieced (or forgotten how!), this is a great way to learn. No need to commit to a whole project! Just come and help the Guild. Don't want to sew? That's okay—you can press or tear paper! The program will last until 3:00 p.m. A supply list is shown below.



Supply List: Sewing Machine (size 14 needle is best)

Basic Sewing Supplies

Add-A-Quarter Ruler if you have one (don't buy one just for this)

Rotary Cutter Small Mat

Small Ruler (6" x 12" max)

Tweezers

February 25, 2010 Night Meeting

Quilting With Kimonos Kember Pepper

Kember will bring kimonos from her large collection and talk with us about how to use them in quilts and other textile artwork. Kember is a member of the West Georgia Quilt Guild, and she will take us on a journey to faraway places!

March 11, 2010 Day Meeting

Scrap Quilting Marge Frost

Marge Frost will share her approach to fabric selection for great looking scrap quilts and her technique for piecing a log cabin block with a variety of scraps in differing sizes. Bring your machine, some strips (between 1 ¼" and 2" wide), and basic sewing supplies. We'll pool our strips, mix and match, and make some fun blocks—and who knows what will turn up at Show and Tell in a few months?

March 25, 2010, Night Meeting

Southeastern Quilt and Textile Museum Frances Brooks, Georgia Quilt Council

Frances will share with us the current status and plans for the Museum, which is scheduled to open in Carrollton in the spring of 2011.

TREASURER'S REPORT JANUARY 2010

Beginning Balance	\$4,412.86
Disbursements	
Phyllis Smith (Programs)	(45.00)
Robin Meyer (Programs)	(85.49)
Robin Meyer (Newsletter)	(17.03)
Becky Davis (Hospitality)	(110.16)
Union Grove Baptist Church (Rent)	(250.00)
Deposits	
Membership	120.00
Ending Balance	\$4.025.18

COMMUNITY SERVICE

We will have two opportunities again this year for our members to join in the Community Service Project! Our first mission is to provide 18 (or more) quilts to the Douglas County Homeless Shelter. They have 4 full beds and 14 twin beds. When someone comes into the shelter, their bedding is "checked out" to them and they are responsible for the care of it; the shelter provides the laundry facilities on site for them. The quilts for this project need to have POLYESTER batting, please!

Our second mission is 175 pillowcases for the Douglas County Boys & Girls Club. They have 150-160 school age "kids" (6-18) who attend their after-school programs, so we will give these as a "Back to School" type item in the summer. They try to teach the younger kids about getting the proper rest at night for school, so this will go hand in hand with what they are working on. As an added bonus, there is a national program to make 1 MILLION pillowcases sponsored by a quilting magazine so I will be signing us up in that! By the way, there is a "friendly" competition to see who can turn in the most pillowcases, and a prize will be given for the quilter who achieves that goal. I've already had several say they will make 10 each. . .won't be long until we are at our goal!!

Due to a few problems encountered last year, there will be a short agreement to sign if you are willing to make a quilt for the shelter. The due dates for these 2 missions haven't been decided yet but will be soon. There will also be a few guidelines on how to turn in your pillowcases; I will once again collect and store both the guilts and pillowcases until they are given away.

You overwhelmed me last year with your giving, so let's get started and make 2010 even better!



Phyllis Smith



Robin Meyer



Quilter Unknown

GEORGIA STATE QUILT COUNCIL

The exciting news from the Georgia State Quilt Council is that the "talk" of establishing a museum is becoming a reality nearby—in Carrollton. The goal is to "exhibit the work of Georgia quilters, preserve their quilts, present educational programs and serve as a resource center for the study of the role of quilts and quilting in the culture of Georgia and the USA." Further, this new regional quilt/textile museum "is poised to join the ranks of the other great quilt museums in the United States." They plan to open early in 2011. Our very own Robin Meyers spent many hours raising funds from quilt auctions on the Internet for this fine museum. When the following information came the end of last October, it was decided to wait until the new year to discuss it, but that was not well thought out by me; fortunately, it was discussed at Rachel and Charlie's last Monday night. Patti Howell has volunteered to chair the making of the donation quilt.

The quilt our Guild makes will be used by the Quilt Council to raise funds at an auction with a beginning bid of \$500 each. The quilt is due January 2011. It will be hung at the Georgia State Capitol Gold Dome before the auction, just as the quilts were hung in 1996 for the Olympics.

WAYS AND MEANS

In January, the day meeting raffle earned \$122; \$5 was kept by the Ways and Means Committee to make change and \$117 was turned in to the treasurer. The day raffle winner was Rebecca Bobell.

At the night meeting, \$16.25 was earned; Sandra Wilson was the winner of the raffle.

Two new raffles are coming your way in February. Valentine's Day represents love, and you're going to love the **red** offerings this month.





Day Raffle: 1 lint roller, 1 thread catcher, 1 nail file set, 1 set of finger grips, 1 package of tissue

Night Raffle: 1½ yds. red batik fabric, 1 pin cushion, 1 lint roller, 1 set of finger grips, 1 package of tissue, 1 nail file

Members are asked to remember to keep bringing in the R'Auction items at each meeting and placing them in our containers! Thank you to <u>all</u> our members for supporting our efforts to raise money for the Guild. You're the BEST!

PUBLICITY WELLSTAR DOUGLAS HOSPITAL QUILTS

Stop by WellStar Douglas Hospital to see the beautiful quilts on display. Beverly Mahle's and Robin Meyer's quilts will be hung through March 2010. See Caryl Knox if you have a quilt you would like to display for a 3-month period.





Beverly Mahle

Robin Meyer

QUILT CHALLENGE 2010

PLAYING IN THE UNUSUAL

In an effort to improve participation in the quilt challenge this year, we are attempting to "Make it Simple."

Rule #1: You will be given a fat quarter at a meeting. Then you will be required to make a quilt (any size), drawing inspiration from the fabric. The quilt must be three layers, quilted and finished. You must use the fat quarter in the quilt. You can use all of it or just a portion.

Rule #2: HAVE FUN!!!

An award will be given to the person with the quilt voted as the best by the membership.

FEATURED MEMBER BETSY MONTEMAYOR

How long have you been quilting? I've been quilting seriously for about 18 months.

Who taught you how to quilt? Many classes!!!

What are your favorite quilting techniques? Definitely machine piecing. I have tried hand piecing—one block—and knew before I started it wouldn't be for me! Too slow!!!

What are your favorite colors to work with? Mostly pastels, but I love other color palettes and color lines.

What are your favorite fabrics to work with? Definitely fine quality 100% cotton.

What is your favorite quilt shop? Little Quilts and Quilts 'N Fixins.

If you sew by machine, what kind(s) do you use? I have a Viking Designer 1, a Babylock and a Singer Featherweight.

What inspires you to make a particular quilt? Usually a very beautiful quilt that I see, a particular pattern or really beautiful fabric.

What is your favorite quilting book or pattern? Hmm. . . the one I am currently working on at the time!

On average, how many quilts do you make in a year? Depends—usually about 10 to 12.

Do you quilt your own quilts or do you send them out? I pay to have them quilted—I really don't know how—Broach does a wondrous job!!! She's a genius!

What quilt-related item(s) are you working on right now? BOM from Quilts 'N Fixins, Internet technique quilt with Annie Smith, and Venetian Windows (pattern) using batiks.

What other hobbies do you have? My background in sewing is children's heirloom clothing (christening gowns, etc.)—love that, reading and being with my family and grandchildren.

Tell about one way that quilting has changed your life. It has introduced me to many new techniques, fabrics, shops, patterns and books! Love all the fabrics!!

Are you on any committees with the CRQG? I have volunteered for membership but haven't been contacted yet.

Feel free to tell us more about yourself and your family. I have lived in Atlanta since the 6th grade. I have been married to the most generous, loving man in the world for 37 years. I have 3 grown children—my daughter and her husband have blessed us with 2 precious grandchildren and live in Athens, GA; my middle son lives and works in California just outside of L.A., and my youngest son is married to my beautiful daughter-in-law who is an attorney here in Atlanta. He works for the Atlanta Braves. I hope that I use my gift of sewing and crafting in ways that would glorify the Lord the most.



JANUARY FAT QUARTER WINNERS

Day Meeting – Albertha Brown Night Meeting – Rita Perez

JANUARY DOOR PRIZE WINNERS

Day Meeting – Marilyn Bradley, Albertha Brown, Louise Moore

Night Meeting – Jeanne Andersen, Abby Davis (new member), Pat Oliver

SUNSHINE NEWS

Pat Oliver has a new grandbaby.

Annie Kellum had knee surgery on January 19.

JANUARY - MARCH BEES

We met at Kathy Eck's for the January Bee. It was a very rainy morning so not everyone who said they'd be at this Bee made it due to the downpour. Mary Graham, Sandra Wilson, Jennie Hollis, Vickie Pruitt, Rachel Phaneuf and I joined Kathy and worked on our various quilt projects. Kathy provided a tasty lunch of homemade macaroni and cheese, tomato soup, sandwiches, and a few desserts that were irresistible to all of us. By the time we were ready to leave, the sun was shining bright and our downpour had completely cleared up. Thanks you very much, Kathy, for hosting our first Bee of the New Year!

February's (the 18th) Bee will be held at the home of Ann Marie Mangiosi. Bring your handwork or a book/magazine you might want to share with us. Come join our gathering; you'll have fun and learn new quilting ideas and tips. You'll also get to know your co-members a bit more. Ann Marie will provide our lunch, so <u>please be sure to RSVP</u> so she can know how much to prepare for us.

March's Bee (also the 18th) will be held at the home of Irene Gardner. Lunch will be provided. Irene has a surprise project in mind, so <u>be sure to RSVP</u> so she will know how many supplies to have available for each member in attendance!

FEBRUARY FAT QUARTER LOTTERY IS "EASTER COLORS"

100% cotton fabric is the same for both Day and Night meetings. Each fat quarter you bring equals one lottery ticket.

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

February 3	Lorene Brooks
February 3	Kimberly Laderoute
February 7	Mary Graham
February 10	Marge Frost
February 23	Connie Tallant
February 27	Cindy Prince

GOLDEN SCISSORS/PINS

Congratulations to the following who earned quilting awards in January

Day Meeting: (Golden Scissors) Mary Graham, Robin Meyer, Rita Perez, Charlie Phaneuf, Rachel Phaneuf, Queen Esther Smith; (Sewing Machines) Ann Marie Mangiosi, Robin Meyer(3), Rita Perez, Charlie Phaneuf, Rachel Phaneuf(4); (Golden Pins) Mary Graham (2), Joyce Hill, Linda Jones, Ann Marie Mangiosi(2), Robin Meyer (2), Rachel Phaneuf (3); (Golden Thimbles) Joyce Hill.

Night Meeting: (Golden Scissors) Denise Allee, Albertha Brown, Patti Howell (3), Betsy Montemayor, Brenda Senn (2), Aline Wadsworth (2), Jane Wilding, Sandra Wilson; (Golden Sewing Machines) Denise Allee, Albertha Brown, Patti Howell (3), Brenda Senn, Aline Wadsworth, Jane Wilding; (Golden Pins) Jeanne Andersen (2), Jennie Hollis, Sandra Wilson (2).



Aline Wadsworth

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

The following new members have already been listed in your membership booklet:

Cathy Hanrahan 2336 Cross Creek Drive Powder Springs, GA 30127 (H) 770.222.9584 cathy101@bellsouth.net Birthday: December 1

Jennie Hollis
4209 Rocky Face Drive
Douglasville, GA 30135
(H) 770.942.9798
(C) 404.394.6867
6jrhollis@gmail.com
Birthday: June 24

Geralynn West 5545 Moon Road Powder Springs, GA 30127 (C) 678.522.0999 gerawest@comcast.net Birthday: August 18

The following members are new as of the January night meeting:

Robin Banks (renewal) 1053 Parsons Green Drive Powder Springs, GA 30127 (H) 770.485.1338 (C) 404.425.4086 robinbanks5@comcast.net Birthday: January 5

Abigail Davis 121 Rosewood Dallas, GA 30132 (H) 678.363.1632 Birthday: May 5

Gail Ford 51 Silverthorne Drive Douglasville, GA 30134 (H) 770.920.6977 (C) 770.653.8936 ford9910@hotmail.com Birthday: March 16



Sarah Groves 2271 Skint Chestnut Drive Lithia Springs, GA 30122 (H) 770.942.1214 Birthday: March 19

Change

Jennie Hollis – email 6jrhollis@gmail.com

PLAN AHEAD

April Day Program

Crazy Eight Strip Teaser – Table Topper Sandra Wilson

Sandra will show us how to make this great 44"x 44" table topper. Select holiday fabrics or colors to match your decor. It goes together really fast once you make the strips. The magic is in the cutting and piecing. We'll come with our strips sewn, and spend our time cutting and assembling the topper so that you can go home ready to quilt. The program will last until about 3 o'clock. Information about purchasing the pattern will be available soon.

Fabric Needed:

8 1/4 –yard assorted fabrics ranging from light to dark using a variety of prints and textures (do not prewash fabric—you need almost every smidgen of the ¼ yard—and do not use fat quarters) 5/8 yd. binding 1 ¼ yds. backing

1 ¼ yds. batting



Brenda Senn

February 2010						
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1	2 Groundhog Day	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11 Day Mtg – Paper Piecing Party Time	12 Lincoln's Birthday	13
14 Valentine's Day	15 Washington's Birthday	16	17	18 9:00 – 1:00 Quilting Bee	19	20
21	22	23	24	25 Night Mtg – Quilt with Kimonos; Newsletter articles due	26	27
28						

March 2010							
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	
	1	2	3	4	5	6	
7	8	9	10	11 Day Mtg - Scrap Quilting	12	13	
14 Daylight Savings Time Begins	15	16	17 St. Patrick's Day	18 9:00 – 1:00 Quilting Bee	19	20	
21	22	23	24	25 Night Mtg –Quilt & Textile Mus.; Newsletter due	26	27	
28	29	30	31				